

December 2019

#### **President's Letter**

**Dear Neighbors** 

I hope everyone had a wonderful Thanksgiving with family and friends! It is great to see all of the decorations throughout the neighborhood.

The Lee's Crossing annual "Dollar on your Door" campaign will be held on Saturday, December 7th and Sunday, December 8th. This is an opportunity for our neighborhood to thank our sanitation workers who work so hard over the year to collect our recyclables and garbage. Please plan to leave an envelope with your contribution on your door and volunteers will collect the contribution on Saturday and Sunday afternoon. Thanks to Courtney Branham for coordinating the collections this year.

On Sunday, December 15<sup>th</sup> at 5:00 pm there will be a Christmas Social at the clubhouse/pavilion. Please bring your best chili and cookies to swap with other neighbors! We hope to see you all there!

We have received a few requests regarding 2020 Annual Assessments. They will be sent out via mail after the holiday season with payment due by February 1st. If you do not receive a copy, please let me know or print a copy from the neighborhood website -



### **Upcoming Neighborhood Party Dates**





# Calendar of Events – In December in and Around the Marietta Square





For more information on these and other events, please go to the City of Marietta's website: <a href="https://www.visitmariettaga.com/events/2019-12/">https://www.visitmariettaga.com/events/2019-12/</a>

#### **Dollar on Your Door**

The weekend of December 7th and 8th is "Dollar on Your Door", our neighborhood's annual fundraiser to collect a holiday bonus for our Marietta City sanitation crews. Simply leave your donation in an envelope taped to your front door either day by 2pm, and student resident volunteers will collect it. The bonuses will be presented to the crews the week of December 16th, and the total is divided among the workers according to how long they have been working the collection route in our neighborhood. Lee's Crossing has done this for over 20 years, and last year we collected \$2090!

Collection Dates: Saturday, December 7; 2pm-5pm & Sunday, December 8; 2pm-5pm

NEW this year! We will accept donations via PayPal and Venmo. If you prefer to contribute digitally, please use the following accounts, and note the donation as "Lee's Crossing":

PayPal: <a href="mailto:courtneybranham@gmail.com">courtneybranham@gmail.com</a> or use link: <a href="mailto:https://www.paypal.me/csbranham">https://www.paypal.me/csbranham</a>

Venmo: @Courtney-Branham-5

We also need volunteers to collect the donations. This is a great way for students to earn service hours! If your student is interested in helping out, please contact me at <a href="mailto:courtneybranham@gmail.com">courtneybranham@gmail.com</a> or text me at 678-458-9865.

## **Neighborhood Notaries**



Greg Amaden Lee's Trace 770-429-9264
Angela G. Ford Lee's Trace 678-234-7430
Carolyn Richardson Cedar Branch Court 770-427-9900
Frank Harris Idlewyld 404-580-9463

If you are a Notary and are willing to help out your neighbors, please send your name and phone number to <a href="mailto:leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com">leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com</a>

# WANT TO RENT THE CLUBHOUSE?

If you have any questions or need to book the clubhouse, please call or e-mail Chad Ellis at 678-907-1227 or <a href="mailto:ellisutigers@gmail.com">ellisutigers@gmail.com</a>. The cost to rent the clubhouse is \$75. In addition, a rental deposit of \$250 is required. However, if you return the clubhouse after rental in its best condition, the entire deposit will be returned.





#### For **ON-LINE EDITION**, go to <u>www.leescrossingmariettaga.com</u>

# DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS for the January Newsletter is December 28. <u>Any submissions after this date cannot be guaranteed inclusion.</u>

Newsletter Editor: Gary Baker e-mail: gjbaker1@comcast.net

The LCHA Newsletter, Facebook Page and Website are published and maintained for the benefit of Lee's Crossing homeowners. The purpose of the Newsletter, Facebook Page and Website is to promote Lee's Crossing and to provide our homeowners with information regarding Lee's Crossing activities and related issues. The homeowners have entrusted the LCHA Board of Directors with the obligation and right to ensure content conforms to this purpose. As such, articles or advertising endorsing political positions or candidates or other subject matter the Board deems to be divisive, offensive or inappropriate in nature will not be published or posted. All appropriate content is welcomed and encouraged as a means of furthering awareness and communication within our neighborhood.

Lee's Crossing Facebook Page: <a href="https://www.facebook.com/groups/leescrossinghoa/">https://www.facebook.com/groups/leescrossinghoa/</a>

**Mailbox Repair**: If you need a new post call Bob Schoonover at 770-422-8774. Contact Joe Fenton at 770-329-2669 for mailbox post paint or placards.

Clubhouse Rental: Call Chad Ellis at 678-907-1227 or e-mail ellisutigers@gmail.com

Tennis Court Reservations: <a href="https://www.holdmycourt.com/reserve2/lctc">www.holdmycourt.com/reserve2/lctc</a>

Clubhouse WiFi network Name/Password: lcswimtennis

#### **Board Members**

Melissa Drehs, President 413 Lee's Trace	216-392-1424	John Branham, Director 1079 Foreststone Way	678-458-4781
Joe Fenton, Director 1068 Foreststone Way	770-329-2669	Walt Walker, Secretary 1060 Foreststone Way	770-428-4755
Chad Ellis, Director 545 Basil Court	678-907-1227	Angela Ford, Treasurer 521 Lee's Trace	678-234-7430
Phil Karp, Director 1159 Chestnut Hill Circle	404-599-5031	ACC Manager Judi Floyd jffloyd1035@gmail.com	404-808-5390

Board Email: leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com